
April 25, 2022 
 
The Honorable Jason A. Crow 
1229 Longworth HOB 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Crow: 

 

This letter is in support of a Congressionally Directed Spending request for fiscal year 2023 submitted by 

Douglas County, Colorado (Douglas County Mental Health Initiative). As a resident of Douglas County for 

the past 28 years, I have seen the need of mental health services in the county significantly increase. As 

a long standing volunteer assisting the school district, law enforcement, coalitions, government, and 

health department, I have been able to hear and witness various needs and concerns from these 

entities. I am pleased to share that there is a mutual support on opening a Walk in Crisis Center and 

Crisis Stabilization Unit. This is a great step forward to providing support to our most precious resource, 

our children. The system (law enforcement, hospitals, and school) have done a lot of work to provide 

resources to care for our Residents; however, these systems are in need of support as well.  

Growth of mental health needs and citizens learning to ask for help is an opportunity to connect families 

to help they deserve. Douglas County values the mental health of its citizens and is ready to provide 

services and support in response to these needs.  

Thank you for your time and efforts toward our children and families who are in need of clinics and units 

closer to home. We all wish we would not need these services, but it is okay to not be okay. More 

importantly, it is okay and very brave to ask for help. I am grateful that Douglas County has heard our 

cry. This is the help our children need and deserve.  

 

 

Sincerely, 
Katheryn Wille 
303-906-7227  
katheryn.shelton@hotmail.com  
Douglas County Resident 

mailto:katheryn.shelton@hotmail.com


 

 

The Honorable Jason A. Crow 

1229 Longworth HOB 

United States House of Representatives   

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Representative Crow:  

This letter is in support of a Congressionally Directed Spending request for fiscal year 2023 submitted by 

Douglas County, Colorado. Our organization is a member of the Douglas County Mental Health Initiative 

(DCMHI), a 40+ member initiative started by Douglas County government to address unmet mental 

health needs in Douglas County and prevent people from falling through the cracks. 

 We have successfully launched a county-wide Co-Responder program that has kept people out of 

emergency departments and jail and an intensive case management program for adults with complex 

mental health needs. We are working with AllHealth Network, our community mental health center, to 

open a Walk in Crisis Center (WIC) and a 16 bed Crisis Stabilization Unit (CSU) for youth in Douglas 

County. This would be the first facility of its kind in Douglas County. In order to ensure the success of 

these two facilities, we are developing an “Enhanced Model of Services” to support people before and 

after they utilize the walk-in center and make sure youth and their families get the services they need 

after they are discharged from the Crisis Stabilization Unit. 

We are asking for your help to seek Congressionally Directed Spending to fund this “Enhanced Model of 

Service Delivery.” The demand for behavioral health services for children (0-12 years old) and 

adolescents (13-17 years old) exceeds the capacity for services throughout Colorado, including in 

Douglas County. This is why we want a WIC and CSU in our County but also the “Enhanced Model of 

Services” so that children, youth and families move from using the crisis system to being connected with 

ongoing, non-crisis, behavioral health treatment. 

The “Enhanced Service Model” includes direct coordination with Co-Responder teams, safe and secure 

transportation to the WIC/CSU, intensive in-home and outpatient services, peer support specialists, 

developing resiliency in youth, parent support, addressing social determinants of health and expansion 

of the Care Compact, intensive case management program, to serve youth and families and technology 

that supports access to care. Our organization is a key partner in the provision of these enhanced 

services and supports this request for Congressionally Directed Spending, so that we can offer a positive 

path forward for adults, children, youth and families as they emerge from a mental health or substance 

use disorder crisis. Caring Communities Colorado LLC is committed to providing enhanced services in 

support of this project and the work of the DCMHI. 

Caring Communities Colorado, LLC employs clinicians and case mangers that serve the Co-Responder 

teams. We are committed to collaborating with DCMHI and serving the citizens of the Douglas County 

Community.   

Sincerely, 

Shauna Shipps, MA, LPC 



 
 
 
The Honorable Jason A. Crow 
1229 Longworth HOB 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Crow: 

This letter is in support of a Congressionally Directed Spending request for fiscal year 2023 submitted by 
Douglas County, Colorado. Our organization is a member of the Douglas County Mental Health Initiative 
(DCMHI), a 40+ member initiative started by Douglas County government to address unmet mental 
health needs in Douglas County and prevent people from falling through the cracks. 

 We have successfully launched a county-wide co-responder program that has kept people out of 
emergency departments and jail and an intensive case management program for adults with complex 
mental health needs. We are working with AllHealth Network, our community mental health center, to 
open a Walk in Crisis Center (WIC) and a 16 bed Crisis Stabilization Unit (CSU) for youth in Douglas 
County. This would be the first facility of its kind in Douglas County. In order to ensure the success of 
these two facilities, we are developing an “Enhanced Model of Services” to support people before and 
after they utilize the walk-in center and make sure youth and their families get the services they need 
after they are discharged from the Crisis Stabilization Unit. 

We are asking for your help to seek Congressionally Directed Spending to fund this “Enhanced Model of 
Service Delivery.” The demand for behavioral health services for children (0-12 years old) and 
adolescents (13-17 years old) exceeds the capacity for services throughout Colorado, including in 
Douglas County. This is why we want a WIC and CSU in our County but also the “Enhanced Model of 
Services” so that children, youth and families move from using the crisis system to being connected with 
ongoing, non-crisis, behavioral health treatment. 

The “Enhanced Service Model” includes direct coordination with co-responder teams, safe and secure 
transportation to the WIC/CSU, intensive in-home and outpatient services, peer support specialists, 
developing resiliency in youth, parent support, addressing social determinants of health and expansion 
of the Care Compact, intensive case management program, to serve youth and families and technology 
that supports access to care. Our organization is a key partner in the provision of these enhanced 
services and supports this request for Congressionally Directed Spending, so that we can offer a positive 
path forward for adults, children, youth and families as they emerge from a mental health or substance 
use disorder crisis. Developmental Pathways is committed to providing enhanced services in support of 
this project and the work of the DCMHI. 

Developmental Pathways is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit agency serving individuals with developmental 
disabilities/delays and their families. We are also one of Colorado’s Community Centered Boards (CCB), 



connecting people to federal, state, county, and private funding in Arapahoe County, Douglas County, 
Elbert County, and the City of Aurora. We passionately believe inclusion is for everyone and offer 
services through Home and Community Based Medicaid Waiver programs, locally funded programs, and 
partnerships with other community organizations. Many of the individuals we serve have additional 
mental and/or behavioral health needs. We enthusiastically support programs like these that will 
strengthen our community through inclusion, access, and needed support. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Matthew VanAuken, MBA; Executive Director and Chief Executive Officer 
14280 E. Jewell Avenue, Suite A, Aurora, CO  80012 
O: 303 858-2124 | C: 720-402-2024 
Email address: m.vanauken@dpcolo.org 
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April 5, 2022 
  
The Honorable Jason Crow 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Representative Crow: 
 
This letter is in support of a Congressionally Directed Spending request for fiscal year 2023 submitted 
by Douglas County, Colorado. Our organization – Signal Behavioral Health Network (Signal) – is a 
member of the Douglas County Mental Health Initiative (DCMHI), a 40+ member initiative started by 
Douglas County government to address mental health needs in Douglas. 
 
DCMHI has successfully launched a county-wide co-responder program that has kept people out of 
emergency departments and jail, and an intensive case management program for adults with complex 
mental health needs. We are working with AllHealth Network, our community mental health center, to 
open a Walk in Crisis Center (WIC) and a 16- bed Crisis Stabilization Unit (CSU) for youth in Douglas 
County. This would be the first facility of its kind in Douglas County. In order to ensure the success of 
these two facilities, DCMHI is developing an “Enhanced Model of Services” to support people before 
and after they utilize the walk-in center and make sure youth and their families get the services they 
need after they are discharged from the Crisis Stabilization Unit. 
 
We are asking for your help to seek Congressionally Directed Spending to fund this “Enhanced Model 
of Service Delivery.” The demand for behavioral health services for children (0-12 years old) and 
adolescents (13-17 years old) exceeds the capacity for services throughout Colorado, including many in 
Douglas County. This is why we want a WIC and CSU in our County, and also the “Enhanced Model of 
Services” so that children, youth, and families are able to move from using the crisis system to being 
connected with ongoing, non-crisis, behavioral health care. 
 
The “Enhanced Service Model” includes direct coordination with co-responder teams, safe and secure 
transportation to the WIC/CSU, intensive in-home and outpatient services, peer support specialists, 
developing resiliency in youth, parent support, addressing social determinants of health and expansion 
of the Care Compact, intensive case management program, to serve youth and families and technology 
that supports access to care. Our organization is a key partner in the provision of these enhanced 
services and supports this request for Congressionally Directed Spending, so that we can offer a 



positive path forward for adults, children, youth, and families as they emerge from a mental health or 
substance use disorder crisis. Signal is committed to providing enhanced services in support of this 
project and the work of the DCMHI. 
 
Signal is contracted with the Colorado Office of Behavioral Health (OBH) as an Administrative Service 
Organization (ASO) as part of the statewide crisis system and programs serving children, youth, and 
families with complex, and often acute, behavioral health needs. Through OBH, Signal administers the 
“I Matter” program – a statewide youth behavioral health program that began this past fall (through 
passage of Colorado House Bill 21-1258). The program is available to all youth in Colorado, regardless 
of behavioral health diagnosis, and also serves youth up to the age of 21 if they receive Special 
Education services. Signal also serves as the State of Colorado’s largest Managed Service Organization 
(MSO) and has been fulfilling this role since 1997 – managing, expanding, and monitoring substance 
use treatment, prevention, and recovery services in three of the state’s seven regions (Denver-Metro, 
Northeastern, and Southeastern Colorado).  
 
Representative Crow, you have been a strong and vocal proponent of mental health issues. You have 
expressed that, particularly among adolescents, Colorado’s mental health crisis is one of the top three 
issues voiced by your constituents. Signal realizes that these issues are important in order to continue 
our collective mission of healing, not only of our people and communities, but of our systems of care.  
 
The “Enhanced Model of Service Delivery” offers an integrated strategy for collective mental and 
behavioral health improvement and Signal is honored to be a part of this initiative. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me if you have questions or need further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Daniel Darting 
Chief Executive Officer 
Signal 
  
 
 






